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Dear Sir/Madam 
 
The Western Australian Farmers Federation (Inc) (WAFarmers) thanks you for the opportunity to 
make a submission to the Inquiry into Water Resource Management and Planning Charges’ Draft 
Report (further referred to in this submission as ‘the Draft Report’). 
 
As background, WAFarmers completed submissions to the Inquiry into Water Resource 
Management and Planning Charges’ Issues Paper (June 2009) and Discussion Paper (August 
2009), and we participated in the round table arranged by the Economic Regulation Authority (the 
ERA) on August 10, 2009. 
 
Given this previous involvement, in this submission WAFarmers will not repeat the information that 
we presented in those phases of the Inquiry however we expect that the ERA will consider those 
comments in their overall assessment of responses to the Draft Report.   
 
Department of Water’s accountability  
 
WAFarmers has strong concerns that the Department of Water is unable to provide to the ERA ‘the 
information needed for the Authority to determine the efficiency or cost reflectivity of the costs to be 
allocated to license holders’, despite having had some six months (April-December 2009) to do so. 
This lack of accountability provides stakeholders with no confidence that the Department of Water is 
able to account for, and allocate costs to, management activity for water management and planning 
charges. This is incredible, when you consider that two years ago, the same department was trying 
to convince stakeholders that their management system had identified $5.8 million in water license 
administration fees. 
 
As such, WAFarmers believes that it is premature to comment on Water Resource Management 
and Planning Costs until we have had an opportunity to review the Department of Water’s cost 
estimates, if and when they are able to provide them. 
 
Allocation of costs towards public and private users 
 
The anomaly which exists with the application of fees and charges to water users is that the ‘true 
cost’ cannot be applied equitably to all parties. The Draft Report’s recommendations state that “the 
costs of water used as an input into commercial operations, including farming enterprises, would 
include the associated costs of water resource management and planning” however both proposed 
‘water licensing’ models (Page 36) introduce inequity. The proposed charges increase with the level 
of water allocation in a catchment area, bringing in a differential in pricing for licensees allocated the 
same amount of water but are located in different catchments. In ‘regionalising costs’, the ERA is 
promoting inequitable costs for water license fees across the State. This appears to be contrary to 
the Draft Report’s comments that “consumption and production decisions should not be distorted by 
treating one user of water differently to another.” 




